## WORK SESSION MINUTES May 7, 2024 – 6:30 PM Board Room Administration Office

- Called to order by President Christopher Gastrock at 6:42 PM, in the Old Music Room, Administration Office 227 Nichols Street, Wellsboro, PA.
- II. Roll Call of Members: Mrs. Linda West; Mr. Eric Baldwin; Mr. Jerry Curreri; Mr. Daniel Nowak; Mr. Scotty Brown; Mr. Christopher Gastrock; Mr. Albert Bieber; Mr. Glen Reese; Mrs. Maegan McConnell.
- 111. Updates from Administration: Mr. Steven Adams reported to be wrapping up at the elementary schools and preparing for the upcoming field day. For the high school, he reported upcoming prom, baccalaureate, and graduation. He also reported to have all teacher evaluations done at the high school and elementary schools. Mr. Todd Outman reported AP testing will be held for 2 weeks and that keystones testing would begin soon. He also reported a Black Hawk helicopter would be flying into the career day on May 8th for the elementary schools and aviation program. Mr. Ben Miller reported this to be a busy time of year at the middle school with field trips. He announced the MS Band concert would be held on 5/8 and the chorus concert would be the following week. He also reported signups for fall sports were held on 4/26 for the 24-25 school year. Mrs. Karen Farrer reported the Special Education plan would be on the agenda for the 5/4 board meeting. She reported the PASA window closed on 5/3 and the Special Olympics would be held on 5/31. On 4/12 she completed her annual Homeless Training and also completed the Indicator 13 training. Mrs. Amy Coots reported that WASD was award the PCCD Grant. She also reported Seneca Resources provided an opportunity to help with dual enrollment. She also spoke about the articulation for construction for Penn Tech University, which would provide the opportunity for our students to earn up to 12 college credits. Mrs. Coots reported that she contacted the Commonwealth University and the articulation for Health Occupations would allow our students to earn up to 6 college credits. Lastly, she reported the facilities grant came through and that it could be for up to \$1 million.
- IV. Middle School Project Update: Mr. Rick Warren provided the MS Project Update. He reported it had been slow recently due to PSSA testing, but they were starting to work on the Life Skills rooms.
- V. 2023 Audit Presentation: Mr. Rich Davis from EFPR Group, presented the 2023 Audit results.
- VI. WASD Facilities Update: Mr. Rick Warren provided the facilities update with accompanied handout.
- VII. Discussion: Pay for Event Workers: Mrs. Alanna Huck presented a handout that was provided by Mr. Rendos regarding the Game Worker/ Game Manager Pay. The handout compared our rate of pay to other school districts in the area.

- VIII. Review of May 14, 2024 Board Agenda: Mrs. Alanna Huck reviewed the May 14<sup>th</sup> Board Agenda.
- IX. Updates/Questions/Concerns from Board Members: None at this time.
- X. Public Comment: Mrs. Joy Childs asked if the district would consider having security on site.
- XI. Adjournment: The Work Session was adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Gastrock Board Secretary